COLUMBUS FOLK DANCERS NEWSLETTER October 28, 2009

page 3

ST. STEPHEN'S CHURCH 30 W. WOODRUFF Wednesdays, 7:30-10:00 p.m.

Albury's nows

NEWS AND NOTES

Many, many, many thanks to our technical guru Chris and proof reader Leslie for making the changes to our website and meeting the geocities Oct. 26 cancellation deadline!!

Please go to the updated, presentation—and information—wise web sites for CFD and the Recreational Folk Dancers of Columbus.

CFD: http://www.columbusfolkdancers.webs.com

RFCD: http://www.recfolkdancers.webs.com

Chris has also moved and updated websites for:

Whetstone: http://www.whetstonefolkdancers.web.com

Mixed Bag: http://www.mixedbagband.webs.com

On Nov. 9 CFD member, Jenny Bowman, will talk about her 7 1/2 weeks in Peru last summer. She has entitled this "Macaws and Canyons of Peru". Jenny says this is the first time she has made a presentation about her summer travels though she has traveled to and been involved in working at interesting places for many years, including teaching in Africa at one point. Her talk will be held at 7:30 p.m. at the Museum of Biological Diversity, 1315 Kinnear Rd. which is at the intersection with North Star and Kinnear.

NEWS AND NOTES......continued

The following item is from the newsletter "This Week at Metro". Metro is a new alternative high school in Columbus which is sponsored in part by OSU and Battelle.

"Alburuj Rahman, third year student, received a first place certificate in the solo instrumental music category at the Federation of Indian Associations' Talent Hunt Competition September 19th at Verterans Memorial. Alburuj played violin."

Henry Kangas is also enrolled at Metro as a first year student.



Tantella

LEE OTTERHOLT GETS FULL ATTENTION AT CFD's OCT 14 WORKSHOP



Pictured at the workshop with Lee Otterhol:. From L to R. Rada Terzieva, Gretchen Kumlein, Gregg Kumlein, Lea Ann Kangas, Bob Snider (taking notes technologically) Lee, Bob Thompson, Joan Moore, Sultana Nahar, Leslie Scott.

pictures by Ann Kangas